MINUTES 

FRIENDS OF THE DONALD W. REYNOLDS COMMUNITY CENTER AND LIBRARY
 February 20, 2018
The Friends of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library (FOL) met at 5:30 p.m., February 20, 2018, in the Conference Room of the public library. 

Members Present:   Joy Cornelison,  Chris Cotton, Nema Criswell, Jane Hicks,  Marion Hill, Karen Jacob,  Brenda Monroe, Carolyn Mabry, Angie Mullen,  Marylin Smith, Alexa Smith-Osborne,  Elaine Thomson, Jeremy Todd, Pat Tonubbee, Robbee Tonubbee, Reba Titsworth, Pris Washington, and Marilyn Williams. 
I. President Brenda Monroe called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  She recognized the following new members:  Barbee Barber, Evelyn Callahan, Theresa Gilbert, Diana Harper, Christine McClour, Matthew Nahrstedt, Nichole Nguetsop, David Parker, Debra Robinson, Zuda Russell, Alexa Smith-Osborne, Josh Stephens, Jean “Elaine” Thomson, and Priscilla Washington.
II. Minutes from the November 21, 2017, meeting were read.  Jane Hicks made a motion to accept the minutes, and Nema Criswell seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed. 

III. Reba Titsworth presented the treasurer’s report.  Alexa Smith-Osborne made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, and Jane Hicks seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed. 

IV. Robbee Tonubbee presented a Donald W. Reynolds Community Center & Library report.  She shared the following information: 

1) Circulation is 10% more in 2017 than in 2016; revenue is 10% more in 2017 than in 2016.  Room rentals have also increased.  
2) Tax returns are being prepared by the AARP ladies.  This assistance began February 1, 2018, and will continue through April 17, 2018.  Dr. Rhonda Richards, Southeastern Oklahoma State University, and her students have been assisting with the tax returns.  More volunteers to help with preparing the tax returns are needed. 
3) Robbee thank the FOL volunteers for sorting a 1,500 book donation.

4) It was noted that the Library had begun to purchase video cases from a different company.  The cases are less expensive, hold more DVDs, and take up less shelving space.
5) Robbee shared that she and Angie would begin working on the 2018-2019 library budget.
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V. Old Business -
1) Brenda Monroe wanted to thank everyone who helped with the Holiday Craft Show.  The revenue generated from this event was $3,467.25.
2) Angie Mullen reported that the Murder Mystery Dinner Theater was a success.  All 120 tickets were sold.  After expenses, $4,075.48 was generated from this event.  

VI. New Business –

1) Slate of Officers for 2018-2019 – Karen Jacob volunteered to serve on a nominating committee who will present a slate of officers for the May meeting. Karen Jacob volunteered Sandy Wright to serve on the committee.  Carolyn Mabry agreed to check with 3 other FOL members to see if they were willing to serve on the committee.  If Carolyn does not find another FOL to serve on the committee, Carolyn will serve on the committee. Reba Titsworth shared that she would be retiring from the Library in January 2019, if they wanted to remove her as Treasurer from the slate of officers.
2) Jeremy Todd who is in charge of the summer reading program asked the FOL to provide $1,500.00 for the program. The theme for the program will be Libraries Rock!  After some discussion, Angie Mullen made a motion that the FOL provide $1,500.00 for the summer reading program, and Karen Jacob seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the motion was passed.
Jeremy also shared that volunteers were needed to help with the summer reading program.  Lunch and snacks will be served to the summer reading participants under the age of 18 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. The summer reading program will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
3) Dates for the annual book sale, holiday craft sale, dinner theater, Indian paintbrush craft night, and trivia nights were stated as the following: 

a. Book Sale -  October 4, 5, & 6, 2018
b. Holiday Craft Sale - December 6, 7, & 8, 2018 (There will also be a blood drive during this event.)
c. Murder Mystery/Dinner Theater  - February 9, 2019
d. Indian Paintbrush Craft Night – May 5, 2018
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e. Trivia Nights – April 6, 2018, and September 28, 2018 - Robbee stated there is a need for $20.00 gift cards for the trivia nights.  Funds raised from the trivia nights support the Raising the Reading Program.  Karen Jacob volunteered to work the April 6, 2018, trivia night.  Karen requested another volunteer to help her.

f. A “Dine In In March” was discussed.  This would consist of an adult movie and food.  The cost per person has not been determined.  Pat Tonubbee made the motion that Angie Mullen began planning this event, and Chris Cotton seconded the motion.  All members agreed.

4) Other New Business

a. It was mentioned that there are 101 names on the FOL membership list.  More than 1/3 of these members have not paid dues for 2017, and the majority of these members have not paid dues for at least 2 or more years.   

b. Jane Hicks shared a handout titled Donald W. Reynolds Durant Community Center and Library, What Will Be Your Legacy?  Topics in the handout were the following: 1) Why give to the library?    2) Gift Options   3) What next?

c. Robbee Tonubbee requested the FOL to pay for the digitizing of 60 rolls of microfilm.  The cost of the digitizing would be $4,500.00.  Angie Mullen made the motion the FOL pay $4,500.00 to have 60 rolls of microfilm digitized, and Karen Jacob seconded the motion.  All members agreed.

d. Robbee Tonubbee shared that the FOL would be purchasing 18 of the 45 Sequoyah books for 2017-2018.   The Library has the other 27 books in its current collection.
VII. Reba Titsworth made the motion that the meeting be adjourned, and Angie Mullen seconded the motion.  All members agreed, and the meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.
